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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Temporary Accommodation,

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 16th August 2022

	Reference Number : 07/22


	Present
	Yes/No

	Bill Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	Steve Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	Graeme Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	Gordon Law

	Yes

	Derek Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	Scott McKinnon
	No

	Dorothy Watson (Ladies Captain)
	No

	David Meldrum 
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	Scott McKinnon and Dorothy Watson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	Proposed by : Gordon Law
Seconded by : Derek Watson

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	16.1
	Derek Watson and Scott McKinnon to establish a cost to complete the Starters Hut and report this back to the Committee. 

	DW/SMc

	16.4


	BM advised that he and GL met with member Jason Cockburn (Heineken) in order to consider options for, in particular, draught products in the new building especially as regards M&E. A further meeting to take place to establish what new systems are to be employed and how that would fit with our product preferences. Jason kindly agreed to set up communications direct with our M&E consultant.

	BM


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) has been established.
· Moving forward with Planning permission now.

· A Structural Engineer and a Mechanical Engineer have been appointed.

· A meeting is to be arranged with local councillors to fully explore and understand the number of reports that are required.

· Coal Report being progressed.
· A meeting has been held with the Caterer and he has taken an action to provide the golf club with his business plan for the new clubhouse (by the end of October 22), once received this will be examined by the Management committee to ensure that it is fit for purpose and matches the aspirations of the Committee. The indications were that the Caterer has no desire to take on the Bar but may be interested in a Bar steward type arrangement, this will be detailed in the aforementioned business plan
The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 9
As at 31st July 2022
Bank 

Current Account

£6,557.71
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£129,937.59
£1,400,078.70
Net Position

£1,536,574.00
Due to Suppliers

£7,520.58
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £18,331.70
	Noting

	5.3
	Treasurers Report

There was a net cash outflow in July, with Members and Visitors’ insurance being paid together with end June Creditors.   
Insurance
The wider insurance policy covering our assets and other aspects, such as Public and Employers’ Liabilty was further extended pending proposals from Bluefin.  This extended cover expires on Sunday of this week and I have chased Bluefin again for a proposals.  

Alcohol Licence
We have renewed this for a further year at a cost of £500.  This preserves our “right” to have a premises which sells alcohol, subject to compliance with other rules and regulations once we get the design of the Clubhouse developed.
Term Deposit of Clubhouse Project Funds
This matures in 31 August.  After exchanges with the Project Team, the deposit will rolled-over until 30 December 2022. By that point, we should be clearer on the spend profile going forward. 
Credit Card Processing
Our terminal rentals were due for renewal this month.  We have done a shorter deal (12 months) so that we can ensure the next renewal can consider how we are going to process bar and catering transactions with our new EPOS system. 
Tee Markers 
Personal thanks to Dave Meldrum for his sterling efforts on the new tee markers.  These make things look a lot better.

Warden on Patrol sign
I looked into this as agreed through the company we have used for other signage.  The cost was in the region of £150 plus VAT and however much to affix a suitable stake which we would have to do.  

	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS - 2022
 Gents – 1st Class
Winner – Graeme Stevenson by 9&7
Runner Up – Craig Tibbetts
 Gents - 2nd Class
Winner – Jordan Stein by 8&7
Runner Up – Lawrence McFadyen
 Gents - 3rd Class
Winner – Ross Browning by 11&10
Runner Up – Stuart Lumsden
 Ladies – Scratch
Winner – Liz Calder won 2up
Runner Up – Anne Brotherston
 
Ladies – Handicap
Winner – May Wynne 4&3
Runner Up – Linda McFadyen
 Juniors
Winner – Oliver Stewart by 6&5
Runner Up – Jordan Patterson
 Kenmar Trophy
Winner - Derek Reid, 2 round net total of 130
 Handicap open – Sat 3rd September
Email reminder has been sent out to members with Facebook post also completed today.
With less than 3 weeks to go, we only have 38 entries (total spaces 162), it is hoped that this fills up over the next couple of weeks.
Many thanks to Gordon Law for all of his work during Finals week.

	GS

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	JULY REPORT

The greens recovered well during this month we had to keep the height of cut up to help them recover and to protect them through the hot spells and dry weather, the irrigation was on to keep the moisture levels up so they would not be too stressed, although the irrigation is not perfect and a few of the sprinklers are not working most of them are coming on at night and it is doing what it is supposed to, we have been trying to fix a few of the sprinklers on the tee’s as well, there is only a few that have irrigation on them but it has been helpful to help keep grass on these tee’s for example the 10th which normally turns brown in no time.
We now have another problem on the greens in the form of a new disease, you might have noticed it on the 1st green, I mentioned it in the last report although then I thought it was animals causing the problems but this is not the case. It is not like anything I have dealt with before, I have had a few people in to look at it and they were not sure as well, it seems to start on the sandier drainage lines and spread from there, although we are not certain we think this is Pythium which is more common in warmer climates, there is different types of this as well, we are going to get someone in to get a sample to do a disease test at the laboratory so we do for definite. It seems to take time to develop which is fortunate but seems to get worse after a hot spell then gets wet, when conditions are cooler it does not seem as bad.  The maintenance week is coming up soon so that will aid with any necessary recovery.
We had some unfortunate bad luck with machinery on the run up to the club championship qualifiers and although I do think our machinery needs updating this was more down to bad luck, we have three machines capable of cutting greens and to have the three of them go down in the space of 4 days is just that, we are currently back to two, one of the eclipse’s is still down, it needs a new motor which is not in stock at the moment.  We actually have one piece of good news that the long running problem with the Toro workman is now fixed so we will have it as our main transport and also for top dressing.


	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time

	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Seniors Texas Scramble on the 28th July attracted 23 teams with only 15 players from Uphall participating. The winning Team scored 64 – 15 = 49 net.

	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	· Linda McFadyen and Mary Turnbull are competing in the Coronation Fouresomes Regional Final @ Murrayfield
· Charity Open day coming up at the end of September, local clubs to be contacted to establish if they would be willing to contribute 4 ball vouchers.

 
	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 3 PAYG and 1 Full member resignations.
We have taken on 2 PAYG, 1 Full, 2 Student and 2 Junior new members.

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	No report has been submitted
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.4
	BM advised that he and GL met with member Jason Cockburn (Heineken) in order to consider options for, in particular, draught products in the new building especially as regards M&E. A further meeting to take place to establish what new systems are to be employed and how that would fit with our product preferences. Jason kindly agreed to set up communications direct with our M&E consultant.


	BM

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on 20/09/2022 @ 6pm (in the temp accommodation in the car park)
	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	Bill Mackintosh
	06
	07
	86%

	Steve Grady
	07
	07
	100%

	Graeme Stevenson
	06
	07
	86%

	Derek Watson
	07
	07
	100%

	Gordon Law
	06
	07
	86%

	Scott McKinnon
	03
	07
	43%

	Dorothy Watson
	04
	07
	57%

	David Meldrum
	06
	07
	86%


